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THE LETTERS OF DR UMAR AZAM:  LETTER NO.  L1043 
To:  Care Assistant           

Dated: 23rd March 1999
Dear sir/manager,
Last night, I went to photocopy some documents at a convenience store – a grocery shop which has a photocopier in a corner. I know the shopkeeper quite well.  
He informed me that he had read a booklet entitled, “the Muslim Halal Food Guide” – a publication which lists those edible consumer products which do not contain ingredients derived from a slaughtered animal (e.g. gelatine). In this guide, he discovered that ‘Walkers’ Cheese and Onion flavour crisps are now suitable for members in the Muslim community because the cheese used for the flavouring is now of vegetarian origin, whereas previously, I was informed by your company in your letter to me of 22nd July 1998 that such flavouring ‘contains cheese powder and whey powder produced using animal rennet’. Is he correct in this assertion or rather have the compilers of the food guide got it right?  

Moreover, I was also informed at the time mentioned above that alcohol is used “as a carrier of spice.” such usage would render the crisps unsuitable under Islamic dietary law even if vegetarian cheese were being used in the flavouring!

I would be grateful if you would confirm the facts. I hope that the crisps are halal. 

Ps. Thanks very much for making chicken, beef and becon flavours suitable. I frequently buy the chicken flaour crisps, they are delicious! 

Yours sincerely, Dr Umar Azam     
